

# MONTEREY PENINSULA COMMUNITY COLLEGE DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD OF TRUSTEES

REGULAR MEETING WEDNESDAY, MARCH 22, 2017

REPORTS AND PRESENTATIONS



# EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR'S REPORT TO MPC GOVERNING BOARD OF TRUSTEES March 22, 2017

#### **FUNDRAISING**

- 1. Total Funds Received in February 2017: To be shared at the Board meeting.
- 2. **Grants:** Recently submitted grants include: two proposals to the Chapman Foundation (one for Upward Bound and one for the Evans College Incentive Program) and two to the Pebble Beach Company Foundation (one for the Evans College Incentive Program and the other for the CDC Outdoor Learning Classroom).

Proposals under development that are due this Spring: Title V Hispanic Serving Institutions Grant (due April 21), which will be a cooperative grant with CSUMB, and a Chevron grant to support MPC's STEM programs.

#### **EVENTS**

1. 2017 President's Address to the Community

The 11<sup>th</sup> Annual President's Address to the Community will take place on Friday, April 28, 2017 at the Monterey Marriott from 11:00am-1:30pm. This year the awardees are Luke and Victoria Phillips. Reservations are currently on sale and are available at <a href="https://www.mpcfoundation.org/pa2017">www.mpcfoundation.org/pa2017</a>.

2. MPC Scholarship Award Ceremony

Please save the date for this heartwarming event, which will be held on Tuesday, May 16<sup>th</sup> beginning at 4:30pm. The Ceremony will be held in the Theatre again this year, followed by an informal reception in the lobby.

#### **COLLEGE SUPPORT**

1. Evans College Incentive Program Nominations

The Foundation has received over 100 nominations from various local high schools for students to participate in the third cohort of our College Incentive program. The program is doing well and continues to evolve and improve. For example, upon Student Services' recommendation, this year eligible nominees will be strongly encouraged to attend Join the Pack day and/or a High School assessment event prior to the end of their senior year. This will allow them to be better prepared to start at MPC in the Fall.

2. Faculty & Staff Advancement Awards (FASA) Spring 2017 Cycle

The Spring FASA cycle closed on February 19, 2017. We received 18 proposals requesting \$50,798.25 collectively. The FASA Advisory Group met March 8 and will bring recommendations to the Board of Directors on March 15 to fund 17 proposals for a total of \$19,183.40.

3. National Council for Marketing & Public Relations (NCMPR) Conference

Beccie Michael will attend the NCMPR National conference from March 26-30 on behalf of MPC. NCMPR is the leading professional organization for community college marketing and PR issues.

#### **ADMINISTRATION**

1. The next Foundation Board Meeting will be Wednesday, March 15, 2017.

#### Governing Board Report for Student Services

Presented by:
Dr. Kim McGinnis, Vice President for Student Services
March 22, 2017

#### Athletic

Every year, the Lobo Hall of Fame honors distinguished alumni and current athletes for their successes on and off the field. In particular, the Cutino Awards recognize individuals who embody what it means to be a student-athlete. This year's Cutino Award Winners were Leo Deschamps and Marissa Hernandez.

# **Leo Deschamps:**

- Born in Provence, France
- Moved to Nime and the Toulouse in his junior year of high school to focus on golf
- Decided to move to the US, and worked with an agency that put MPC in his sights
- Has been here for 1 1/2 years
- Is currently our #1 golfer, as well as team captain
- Carries a 4.0 GPA in a Business major
- Plans on transferring to McGill University

### Marissa Hernandez

- Salinas High School alum
- All-Conference in Basketball
- Averaged 14 points and 10 rebounds per game
- All-State Academic
- Maintained a 3.8 GPA in a Communications major
- Chose to attend MPC because her older brothers attended here before transferring to UC Davis and Cal Poly SLO
- Has offers from schools to play basketball, but wants to focus on academics and plans on transferring to either Sac State or CSUMB

#### **Student Activities**

MPC hosted the UCSC GEAR UP Transition Conference for Seaside Middle School and Los Arboles Middle School students on March 1st. Approximately 80 middle school participated in the event held in our Lecture Forum.

The transition conference focused on a number of educational experiences, including a keynote by MPC President Walter, a film screening of "First Generation", a panel of MPC professional staff who attended local schools, and a campus tour lead by our MPC Student Ambassadors.

A quote shared with us by the UCSC GEAR UP leadership team follows: "Dr. Tribley, your welcome address was poignant and heartfelt, and our students were thrilled that you could join us. It was the talk of lunch, so thank you!"

It was evident by feedback from participants that the days was filled with excitement, youthful energy, and a genuine theme for the importance of education.

## Student Success & Equity, Career Transfer Center Outreach Activities

- MPC Application workshops to high school seniors (Carmel, Carmel Valley, Marina, Monterey, Pacific Grove, and Seaside high schools)
- Counselors Breakfast
- assessments at the high schools for high school seniors (Monterey, Marina, Carmel, Carmel Valley high schools)
- Monterey Adult School ESL Tour
- several other MPC campus tours
- CTRC information tables
- rep visits from CSUMB, Grand Canyon University, Fashion Institute of Design, UCSC, Brandman, and
- visit to CSU East Bay
- visit to Black College Expo at Laney College
- HBCU Tour over Spring Break